[bookmark: _GoBack]Friends of the Sonoma Valley Library Board Meeting – Minutes March 14, 2019

Present: Janet Constantino, Dave Dobbins, Robin Kunde, Robyn Mukarak, Karen Sanders, Beverly Seyfert, Susan Shinomoto, Marge Thomas, Sarah Vantrease 

Meeting was called to order at 3:04
Minutes of the February, 21, 2019, meeting were approved.

New Business: Local outreach: After discussion it was agreed that a sub-committee of Janet, Susan, and Robin would meet to discuss a new budget item for local outreach.
Unfinished Business: New coffee machine has been vetted and is ready to replace older machine, as soon as the electrical circuit can be enhanced to safely support the equipment.

Officer Reports
President: Staff and volunteers are saddened by the loss of Darlene Nye, an active force for the library for many years.
Susan Hildreth, leaving as Acting Director, sent a letter to the SVFOL thanking us for the $6040 we donated to support our library in 2018.
Robyn Makaruk, former newsletter editor as well as former LAB and FOL board member, has agreed to step in as editor again. [See discussion under “Newsletter Report”.]
Vice President: Attended FOL Presidents’ meeting. Among items discussed: 
· Upcoming budget discussions; work of tech consultant and a public service analysis
· the development of a “library of things”, including WiFi hot spots, 500 of which will be available for check-out, as well as home repair kits, laptops, and more, funded by Measure Y income Petaluma refresh
· our branch bicycle repair station
· the Roseland branch relocation effort
· up-dating self check-out machines
· a comparison of how space is shared by branches and their FOLs; relationships between FOLs and LABs
· an all-day meeting on “best practices” for FOLs is set tentatively for May 23.
Volunteer Brunch: It has been suggested that the library itself help support the volunteer appreciation brunch. Sarah Vantrease will pursue this; Lisa previously suggested the branch could help with the project.
Secretary: Will send out a new contacts sheet. Reminder that Leslie Decker efficiently maintains our web site. Her new email address will be found in the contacts sheet to be sent out.
Treasurer: Treasurer’s Report previously distributed. Though the items are split out for more transparency, the categories remain the same. Discussion on separate line items for book sale income by credit card and by cash. Separation will continue for now.
Member-at-Large: No report

Branch Manager: Lisa was absent, but submitted a written report. New computer tables sponsored by the FOL and upgraded public computers will be installed in April. Lisa gave an enthusiastically received presentation to the Rotary Club in early March. The Index Tribune published a very good story about the library on Friday. Lisa commented on what a special place the library is and how lucky she feels to help make our branch extra-special. She said the library is a contact friend and advisor for 3 “Cs”: making changes, meeting challenges, and just chilling out.

Committee Reports:
Book Sales: Our total income has been going down slightly, partly due to an emphasis on quality over quantity and assertive sorting of books. Also the number of dealers who buy at our sales has been decreasing as many have retired or gone out of business. We are also aggressively distributing books to the community and have reduced the price of children’s books
We received 9 boxes of books from the Tom Smothers estate. Some have notes to or by Mr. Smothers. After Tony has reviewed these for value, the bequest will be added to our April mini-sale.
Book Clubs:  
Classical Reflections: No report
 Mystery: No report.
Publicity: No report
Newsletter: Robyn discussed her vision for the newsletter: a tool useful to readers containing programs, websites, new library acquisitions such as the 3-D printer, and other information such as  getting a ride to the library through Vintage House. It was agreed that information on the money raised and allocated by the FOL would be helpful. Robyn will see that all on our contact list, including those without emails, will receive the newsletter. Karen Sanders has agreed to serve as a conduit for information about the library, and others are asked to provide ideas for content.
Other Reports
[bookmark: _Hlk534780705]Central Administration: Sarah Vantrease: New Director, Ann Hammond, started on Monday and is well informed, decisive and friendly. The Commission will meet March 19 for a budget workshop which is public and which will be live-streamed. On April 1 Commissioners will review the budget, also public-accessible, and will consider such recommended items as services to the under-served, investment in technology and infrastructure, and open hours for all libraries on Sunday. Funding from Measure Y income will continue to be used to expand services. The current temporary Roseland facility is not suitable and efforts are underway to find a better temporary space until the project can be completed with a permanent facility.

Meeting adjourned at 4:15. Next meeting April 11, 3:00 p.m.

Marge Thomas, Secretary
